CHARTER SCHOOLS

Distance Learning Lunch Option Process

Parents, if a student is enrolled in the Oasis Charter School system and chooses to do distance learning, the
school will be providing carry out meals.

It is important to note, that while Oasis Charter Schools offer the NSLP program NOT everyone at our school
system is free. If you have already received a letter from the school system stating the family has been
approved for the NSLP, then your status is in place for the entire 2020-21 school year. If you have not
received a letter, you may apply online on each school website under the Parent Portal under lunch
information with myschoolapps.com. Once an application is approved, the family will be notified by letter.
Please make sure your current address is on file with the school system.

Procedures to order a meal.

Since this process is new, it would be helpful to call a school café with names of the students or at least the
number of meals so the school can have the meals ready for pickup. If you forget to call, it may cause a delay
but we will take care of your needs.

Please call the school’s café at 239-424-6100.
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Procedures to pick up a meal.
Anyone that wants a meal in our school system will need to enter the Oasis campus through the high school

and pick up their meals by the high school cafeteria between 9-9:50. The times will have to be enforced to
ensure we can serve students on campus. When a parent enters campus, please tell the security guard that
you are here to pick up meals. Parents will drive behind the high school and pull up along the high school
drive to the OHS café where the tables are sitting outside under an awning. Parents will remain in their cars,
staff will check the meals off of a student roster, and a student’s meal can be picked up by a parent without
the student, as long as they have their student's i.d.'s with them. Acceptable identifications are listed below.

Procedures to pay for a meal.
It is important to note that if a family is reduced or full paying status that they pay for their meals ahead of

time. We offer the option of making payments with myschoolbucks.com which can be found on each of our
websites under the Parent Portal under lunch information.

Valid forms of student identification

Valid forms of identification may include, but are not limited to, school identification card, child’s passport,
government-issued child identification card, or any document proving parent/guardian identity and
relationship to the child, such as an adoption decree; doctor, clinic or hospital record; religious record; or
daycare center record.




We look forward to meeting your family’s needs and having another successful school year. Please feel free to
contact me at 239-424-6100, ext 477.

Thank you,
Do_m,u)_a& ékﬂmh
Danielle Jensen
Director of Procurement and Food Services



